
 

 

 

Dear Families, 

 

Here we are at the end of a somewhat challenging week with regards to the Covid pandemic.  There have 

been a cluster of Covid cases in one of our downstairs classes and we have been supported by Public 

Health in order to ensure some supportive measures in order to limit the spread of infection.  They have 

suggested us limiting the contact of the affected group which we have already put in place in collaboration 

with our existing measures.  Another suggestion was to recommend those who have had contact with a 

named positive case to go and have a PCR test.  Our office staff will be in touch if this is the case and notify 

individuals or groups accordingly. 

I also need to make you aware we are having a constant battle with regards to maintaining safe staffing 

levels.  This is due to the normal seasonal illnesses and the impact of Covid isolation periods.  We are 

doing our upmost to continue ‘business as usual’ but please be aware that there may be rare occasions 

where we have to enforce class closures.  This would be the last resort and only based upon health and 

safety grounds.  Any decisions for closure will be communicated as early as possible via Class Dojo and the 

website. 

I am pleased to report that we raised a fantastic £86.95 for Children in Need.  Thank you to everyone for 

your support of this great charity.  The students really rose to the occasion and the school was a sea of 

spots and Pudsey ears. 

This week we have been excited at some deliveries of some new sensory equipment to aid learning and 

interaction in the Blue and Green pathway.  We now have a great hurricane tube with lots of different 

lights and a sensory board that can be adapted to match the topic or theme of study.  Keep an eye on 

Class Dojo and Evidence for Learning for some pictures of our students using this equipment. 

Students in S5 went this week to Impington Village College for a taster session to see what can be offered 

after Highfield.  The students were made to feel very welcome and had a good taster of what life at 

Impington is like.  It was also commented that our students conducted themselves very responsibly and 

had a very mature attitude.  Well done everyone! 

As part of the relaunch of our Happiness project at Highfield Littleport our students in S3 are developing 

their enterprise, social interaction, food technology and money skills in a way to spread some happiness. 

Don’t forget every Friday we have a healthy tuck shop so students in S2, S3 and S4 are invited to bring in 

between 50p and £1 to buy some yummy treats.  As the project grows we will hopefully be extending this 

to more classes.  Watch this space! 

Also a reminder to share all of the great artwork that you do at home with the students.  We have shared 

some great artwork so far but would love to see some more.  Please email any photos through to HLA-

Art@highfieldlittleport.org  

I hope you have a great weekend and stay safe everyone. 

 

With all best wishes, 

Yvonne Skillern 

Head of School 

Friday 26th November 2021 
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Golden Book 

Stars of the Week  
 

Eagles Student for being very kind and thoughtful to other children if they are finding things 
difficult.  They are also making amazing progress with their reading at the 
moment. 

Puffin Student for working really well independently this week! 

Robins Student  for amazing yoga this week and some fantastic verbalisation in the classroom 

and during talking boxes. 

Swallows Student for independent learning in English to create a glossary. 

S1 Student for making good choices. 

Two S3 Students  for great teamwork when planning their podcast in ICT and listening to each 

other’s thoughts and ideas.   

S4 Student for supporting Mary Hall while she was teaching ceramic to S2 and drama club. 

Wrens Student  for engaging well during music sessions and using the instruments 

independently. 

 

 

Important Information 

 

 Following the new arrangements for vehicles during drop off and pick up times, can 

parents please be reminded to use the dedicated spaces for parents to park. In addition 

please can all drivers be considerate of each other and cooperate patiently when entering 

and leaving the site and not overtake vehicles already queuing, thank you.   

 As we are in a designated government Enhanced Response Area, please remember the 

need for regular hand washing and social distancing at school.  Also secondary aged 

students who are able to are required to wear masks in corridors and communal areas at 

school. 

 Can I remind everyone that we are nut free school. If students bring products in 

containing nuts it will be necessary to confiscate them for the health and safety of all our 

learners.  We also have some learners with other allergies so would request your 

understanding if we communicate some items are not bought in.  This is to ensure the 

safety of all concerned. 

 If students are identified as close contacts we will inform you and you will be required to 

take your child to have a PCR test.  It is important for us to identify potential cases at an 

early stage. 

 Secondary aged students please don’t forget to test twice weekly and report results to 

Covid.HLA@highfieldlittleport.org as well as the government website.  This is increasingly 

important now that we are in an Enhanced Response Area within Cambridgeshire. 
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Online Safety Tip of the Week: 

 

Take a look at the poster below giving more information for parents about 

Crypto Currency. 

 

 


